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Call to Order – Mike Collins

Meeting called to order by Mike Collins at 8:00 A.M. June 17, 2008.
Safety Briefing – Mike Collins

Membership, Roll Call, and Introductions

20 Persons were in attendance as listed above.  Committee consists of 68 members paid up to date.  Number of lapsed committee members was 9.  Probationary period for new members was discussed.

Committee Minutes

Minutes from the previous meeting were read.  Mike Collins asked for comments, corrections and approval of the minutes.  Steve Hill noted that Gary Lewis (HDR) not Gary Fry is Scour presenter.  Motion to approve minutes was made, seconded, and approved.  The committee web site will be used to display meeting minutes.

Committee Chairs Meeting Report

Function Group meeting took place last week.  Jim Richter reported (day 2) on the importance of Industry to have recommended practice for BMS.  Jim Richter suggested possible joint Structural Functional Group committee comprised of C7, C8, C10, and C15 to work on BMS.

1921 AREMA Manual (C12) had fill in the blank BMS form.

It was reported that Chuck Emily had advised that 400 copies of the inspection handbook may be purchased and distributed to the Short Lines.

C10 Scour Seminar was recognized at the Chairs meeting.

At the C15 Bridge Rating Seminar during International Bridge Conference in Pittsburgh in June, attendees thought the conference fee included the rating seminar (not true).

Potential upcoming seminars include:


C8 – Concrete Bridge Rating


C9 – Seismic design


C10 – Scour


C15 – Loading and fatigue (2009 conference)


C10 – Bridge Inspection at SL meeting

C10 has been assigned four topics as follows:

· Timber to ballast deck

· Rehabilitation of bridge over Quachita River

· Roller beam system bridge

· Bridge bank failure (Dave Killingbeck)

Functional Group Directors discussed bridge safety.

Dave Killingbeck reported that several committees are dealing with RR safety.  Working group will report on current state of bridge maintenance.  RR Bridge working group to review 1992 survey on bridges.  Group has met twice, most recently last week and will meet again in August.  Report will be available in September.  Regulations development has not been ruled out.  The Track Safety Advisory is not related to MN collapse.

Rail Safety Act (2007) contained best safety practices section that was viewed as flawed.  Determination must be made concerning possible need for regulations.  Comment was made that it is easier to change bad regulations that to change bad law.  Audit procedure development was mentioned:  1) Are all bridges being inspected annually.  2) Does report accurately reflect bridge condition.  Input comes from NTSB, CN, CP, UPRR, AFTA, AAR, BRS and others.

Everything that comes out of Working Group has to have full consensus.

Inspector qualification – inspector must be knowledgeable about track alignment to recognize underlying problem.

Functional Group Officer Report

Minutes were read by Mike Collins.  A summary follows:

· Inspection Handbook Acknowledgement will recognize C10 rather that individuals.

· Work should not proceed on BMS until ARSAC Working Group report is issued.
· Chair of C-10 (Mike Collins) to coordinate directly with Chair of C-18 concerning possible transfer of BMS material.
· Probationary period for new committee members may be addressed in bylaws.

· Manual revision will continue annually rather than at three year intervals due to revenue from sales.

· Revised edition of track work plans will be made available.

ASLRRA Bridge Committee Report (Dave Killingbeck)

Chief Engineers from all Class Ones attended (CN, CP plus 4 US Class Ones) plus consultants and company representatives.

Subcommittee leaders meeting held May 7.  Committee is waiting on ARSAC Working Group Report to determine direction for BMS.

Next ASLRRA meeting is not yet scheduled (may be during Regional Meeting in September).

Committee Web Page

Chapter 24 web page will be used as photo repository.

Update subcommittee activity.

Publications

Cost of Bridge Inspection Handbook will be in line with C10 recommendation $125 to $150 with $50 discount for AREMA members.  Short Line Association may order 400 copies.  This may impact cost as well as cost to provide color copies.  Handbook may be available in August.  The Glossary was last item in need of review and is now done.  Acknowledgement will be by C10 as a whole rather that by individual.  C10 as a group voiced opinion that principal contributors should be listed:


Primary contributors:  Sorgenfrei, Franz, Shirlo, Miller


Significant contributors:  Hill, Benton, Horney McGamman

Steve Hill suggested that this issue be discussed with Dave Franz to determine who did the work and should be listed in the acknowledgement section.

Mark Shafer suggested tiered recognition and will discuss with Dave Franz.

FRA wants as wide a Inspection Handbook distribution as possible.

John Horney participated in discussion on “Ask John” articles via conference call.  RT&S is willing to allow monthly or bi-monthly articles.  Articles must be provided 30 days in advance of publication.  John would like frequency to be monthly to keep attention up.  RT&S will publish whenever C10 provides articles.  Difficulty with articles is not writing articles (200 to 300 words) but coming up with questions (topics).  A back log of questions and answers would be best.  C10 wants to continue sponsoring “Ask John”.  Articles are appreciated by RT&S readers.  Suggestion was made to make time for breakout sessions to provide “Ask John” questions.  John Horney expressed willingness to provide answers.  Articles should reference AREMA Manual or Inspection Handbook as appropriate.

“Ask John” questions or topics developed at break out session and article assignments were as follows:

· What is the preferred species for bridge ties?  Mike Collins.

· What life span can be expected from timber trestles?  John Horney.

· What regulations apply to walkways on bridges?  Steve Hill.

· What considerations are made when specifying open deck versus ballasted deck?  John Horney.

· What considerations are made in considering size of bridge ties (depth, width, length)?  Don Lozano.

· During high water events (significant rainfall), what  considerations must be made to insure the safety of individual bridges?  Steve Hill.

· Holes develop in road bed and ballast due to culvert failure.  What methods are used to repair culverts?  Ron Patton.

· Guard timbers on open deck timber trestles, are they needed?  Mark Brinck

· Different methods of securing hook bolts.  Jerry Newburn.

· What is purpose of fin on hook bolt?  Jerry Newburn.

· Why would double nuts be used on hook bolts rather than spring washer (lock tite and double nut):  Jerry Newburn.

· How often should a pin truss be inspected and how to inspect for pin wear?  Bernie Hopfinger.

· How often should cables on vertical lift span be inspected and lubricated?  Willie Benton.

· How are rivets installed and replaced?  Milt Anderson

· How important is lateral and longitudinal bracing on a timber trestle?  Steve Pelligrino.

Bridge Management System (BMS) Discussion

C10 put considerable work in on Chapter 10 material before AREMA decision was made that C10 should discontinue further work on Chapter 10 development.  Formal approval is desired before C10 embarks on BMS work.  If C10 moves forward with BMS, initial scope definition will be needed.  BMS is now in Chapter 18 Light Density and Short Lines.  BMS is not in Structures Section Group of C15.  Should C18 be part of Structures Group?
Tom Siwula provided copy of NY State Railroad Bridge Inventory and Inspection Database listing.  Only Short Lines owned by the State comply with NY State RRI&ID requirements.

Rod Nagel advised he is not sure Chapter 10 is best for BMS.

C10 did not pursue in part due to reluctance of other Committees to provide chapter material.  If BMS comes to 10, other sections must also come.

Training and Seminars
Steve Hill suggested we don’t wait for August to begin developing Inspection Handbook seminar.

A seminar could be coordinated with Short Line Association meeting.

Don Lozano suggested presentation in winter (particularly in 1st quarter).

BNSF inspectors from entire system attended scour seminar due to mandate from Bob Boileau.
CSX and UPRR will be targeted for future scour seminars.  Roanoke as well as Louisville, Cincinnati, Atlanta, and St. Louis are all good for CSX.  Steve Hill to contact CSX rep Rick Garro.  Mike Freeman is in charge of inspections for UPRR.  High level RR contact is needed to promote inspection seminars.  NS rep Jim Carter should be contacted for seminary coordination.  Also contact RJ Corman, Indiana Southern, Metra in Chicago, and Paducah Louisville.  Nashville would be good seminar location for NS and CSX.  ASL should be contacted concerning seminars.  Steve Hill will lead this effort.  Steve reports that core audience of 20 to 25 persons is needed for effective seminar.

It was reported that the Education Committee (C24) is willing to assist with Inspection Seminar.  C18 has also volunteered to assist.  It was stressed that instructors must be experienced inspectors.  Three presenters were used in the three day 1992 Inspection Training seminar (Sorgenfrei, McGammon, Lelikes).  John Horney might know who has information from 1992 training seminar.

Instructor salaries are typically paid by instructor’s employer.  Expenses are paid by AREMA.

Possibly consider scour seminar to coordinate with January C10 meeting (January 28, 2009).

Subcommittee Review

C-10 Subcommittee make up is as follows:

· Subcommittee 1 - Bridge Management System.

· Subcommittee 2 – Education and Training:  Seminars, Ask John, RTS Articles, Conference presentations.

· Subcommittee 3 – Inspection:  Finalize Inspection Handbook, Maintain and update handbook, Develop inspection seminar.  Steve Hill has volunteered to be chairman assisted by Don Lozano, Ron Patton, Mark Brink, Jerry Newburn, Milt Anderson, Bernie Hopfinger.  Don Lozano suggested video as possible option for presentations.

· Subcommittee 4 – Construction (standing, no current activity)

· Subcommittee 5 – Maintenance (standing, no current activity)

Conference Presentations

Presentation review assignments are as follows:

· Steve Pelligrino - RR River Bridge replacement using roller beam in lieu of crane.

· Mark Shafer and Bill Hager - Bank failure at northern plains.

· Mark Shafer and Bernie Hopfinger - Unconventional conversion of timber ballast deck with concrete deck

· Steve Hill – Quachita River

Mike Collins to send presentations to persons above.

Abstracts for 2009 Conference due December 14.

Suggested future presentations

· Raising four Caltrains bridges (2010)

· Use of Accelerometers (Manufacturers booth will be on display at Salt Lake).

· Yellowstone River, lateral migration and vortex scour.

· NS Bascule span mis-alignment and replacement of tread plates.

Presentations must be as generic as possible to not support of single out one manufacturer.

Other seminar considerations

· Blue Print reading for new hires and foremen was dropped form further consideration for formal seminar.

· Miter joint installation and maintenance seminar remains on list for further consideration.

Treasury Report

$126 was collected for meeting plus balance in treasury is $4.85 totals $130.85.  Room cost for this meeting $100.  Balance in treasury is $30.85.

Future Committee 10 Meeting Locations

Birmingham will be location for January 26 and 27, 2009.  NS reps Ron Patton and Willie Benton will coordinate.

Bluefield, WV for June, 2009.  NS rep Ron Patton will coordinate.

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 A.M. June 18, 2008.

Tour

Group (partial) toured the construction yard and location of the new vertical lift span that will replace the existing bascule span over the Amtrak Thames River crossing.  Peter Finch gave update on construction status.  Tour guests also viewed bridge site from Cianbro work boat.  

Meeting minutes respectfully submitted, 

Bernard L. Hopfinger

Secretary, C-10

